7-8 классы

стр. 1 из 11

Listening

Time: 20 minutes Task 1

You will hear a conversation between a travel agent and a customer. The customer wants to book a coach ticket. First, you have some time to look at questions 1-3. Choose the correct answer. You will hear the recording twice.

1. The customer's coach departs at

a) 1.00 p.m.

b) 2.00 p.m.

c) 3.00 p.m.

2. The customer wantsa) a single ticket.b) a return ticket.

c) an open return ticket.

3. The customer is going to Londona) to attend a family party.b) to see his daughter.c) for a meeting.

Questions 4-7

Complete the notes below Write NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS OR A NUMBER FOR EACH ANSWER.

Kieren Coaches	
Name:	Matthew (4)
Address:	34 (5)
Telephone:	01732 (6)
Email:	matt (7)@yahoo.co.uk

Questions 8-10

Choose the correct letter, A, B or C.

8. Apart from the luggage, travellers

- a) must pay £10 for luggage.
- b) can only take two additional suitcases.

c) are allowed up to 40 kilos of luggage free of charge.

7-8 классы стр. 2 из 11

9. Travel insurance

a) is included.

b) costs extra.

c) is compulsory.

10. The customer decides to paya) by debit card.b) in cash.c) by cheque.

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

7-8 классы

стр. 3 из 11

Reading

Time: 30 minutes

Task 1

For questions 1 - 5, mark the correct letter (A, B, C) on your answer sheet.

1 HOLLINS FARM CAMPSITE

No groups of 4 or more unless by previous arrangement

2 New Message To: Students booked on Oxford trip Money for Saturday's trip must be handed in at the school office by Wednesday lunchtime at the latest or you will lose your place. 3 School sports day If interested in taking part, please sign below but note you are permitted to enter no more than two races. 4 School play Actors urgently required by director; previous experience welcome but not essential as training will be provided if needed.

A All campers must reserve a place in advance.
B Groups bigger than four are not allowed on this site.
C Groups of more than three should contact the campsite before arriving.

A Those who don't pay punctually won't be able to go to Oxford.

B There are very few places left on the Oxford trip.C This is the last chance for students to register for the Oxford trip.

A You must have signed permission to take part in sports day.

B You have to limit the number of sports day races you take part in.

C You need to write your name here to get more information about sports day.

A It is essential to have more actors even if they haven't acted before.

B It is important for all actors to have training before being involved in the play.

C It is necessary to find a new director to train the actors.



A Students must write detailed notes on this week's experiment.

B Students should check that their work last term was done accurately.

C Students need to look at previous work while doing an experiment.

Task 2

Read the text and questions below. For each question (6-10), mark the letter next to the correct answer A, B, C or D on your answer sheet.

My Job at a Summer Camp, by Charlie Rose

Every year I work at a summer camp for kids and I really enjoy seeing the children do things they never thought they could do. Nearly all the kids know how to swim and play table-tennis before they come, but things like rock climbing are new experiences for most. Some of them are very nervous, but after a bit of encouragement, they agree to try and they all get to the top in the end, which makes them feel great.

The kids stay several weeks and some do miss home. You might expect it to be the really young ones who feel like that the most but it's actually the ten- to thirteen-year-olds. We don't let them use their mobile phones all the time. First we tell them they can phone home after lunch. Then when they ask again, usually after dinner, we say it's a bit too late to phone and suggest doing it the next day. Most children are fine in a couple of days and at the end of their stay, it's amazing how many come and thanks us because they have had a great time.

It's not just the children who get lonely. We get parents who are on the phone the whole time, asking how their child is getting on, which is quite unnecessary. Often their son or daughter will be busy, playing games or doing something else, so we have to tell parents to ring back another time.

Some kids arrive dressed in smart, designer, new clothes and they sometimes argue when we tell them to change into something they won't mind getting dirty, but before long they realise what we mean.

- 6 What is the writer trying to do in this text?
- A describe how children make friends at a summer camp
- **B** suggest how parents should choose a summer camp for children
- **C** explain what it is like for children at a summer camp
- **D** advise children how to behave at a summer camp

7-8 классы

стр. 5 из 11

- What does the writer say about rock climbing at the camp? 7
- Some children already know how to do it. A
- Some children prefer to swim or play table-tennis. B
- С Some children refuse to take part.
- Some children find it more enjoyable than they expected to. D
- 8 What surprises the writer about the children who stay at the camp?
- The youngest ones find it hard to be away from home. Α
- They complain if they cannot phone their parents. B
- С They miss meal times with their parents.
- They seem grateful for their experience here. D

9 What does the writer think about some parents?

- They should visit their children instead of phoning them. Α
- B They don't need to keep on phoning the camp.
- С They shouldn't allow their children to bring phones to camp.
- D They need to be reminded to phone their children.
- 10 Which postcard might a child at the camp send home?

A *I* was annoyed when they suggested *I* put on old jeans, but I guess they were right.

all bored because there isn't much to

C

do here.

- B It's so unfair that everyone else can use their mobile phone, but they won't let me use mine.
- I've made some good friends but we're I was really frightened every time D we went rock climbing, so they let me do something else instead.

TRANSFER ALL YOUR ANSWERS TO YOUR ANSWER SHEET

Use of English

Time: 40 min.

Task 1

For questions **1** – **8**, read the text below and decide which answer (**A**, **B**, **C** or **D**) best fits each gap. Mark your answers **on the separate answer sheet**.

WATER

Of course, clean water is absolutely essential for good health. The amount of safe drinking water has gone up around the world, but **(9)** one billion people still lack easy **(10)** to clean water.

1	Α	decide	B	enquire	С	wonder	D	suggest
2	Α	around	В	ahead	С	along	D	about
3	Α	soon	В	far	С	early	D	long
4	Α	unless	B	although	С	until	D	despite
5	Α	limited	B	narrow	С	slim	D	lacking
6	Α	except	B	due	С	because	D	instead
7	Α	risen	B	formed	С	raised	D	found
8	Α	strong	B	heavy	С	complete	D	broad
9	Α	mostly	B	particularly	С	approximately	D	totally
10	Α	access	B	admission	С	entry	D	contact

Task 2

For questions (11-20), read the text below. Use the word given in capitals at the end of each line to form a word that fits in the space in the same line. There is an example at the beginning (0).

The Wild West	(0) FASCINATE
In the USA, people have a (0) fascination for everything	
connected with the 'wild west' of the cowboy era. This has	(11) VARY
led to (11) activities which are of interest to	(12) TOUR
(12) who are travelling around the western states.	(13) EXHIBIT
There are (13)	
of wild west painting, concerts of cowboy music and, most	(14) EXCITE
(14) of all, live rodeo shows to watch.	(15) COMPETE

7-8 классы

стр. 7 из 11

Rodeos, where cowboys take part in horse-riding	
(15)	(17) DOOR
for big money prizes, are (16) popular. There are	
739 each year, held in giant (17) arenas as well	. ,
as open-air show grounds across the west. Most of the	. ,
riders are professional (18), but most of the	(20) CRUEL
events were (19) based on the cowboys'	
everyday working tasks. Despite some concerns over	
possible (20) to horses, most people are thrilled	
by the display of skill and daring to be seen at a rodeo.	

Task 3

Homophones are words that sound the same but are spelt differently. What are the missing homophones in these pairs of sentences 21–23?

Example	ple 0. a) Can you untie the KNOT in my bootlace?			В
	b) I'm NOT very good at science. I'm better at languages.	0	knot	not
21	a) I think I should buy this doll for my daughter as she always at it in the shop window.		A	В
	b) Don't take the lift. I want to go up the	21		
22	a) I've never jumped than that. It's my personal record.		A	В
	b) Where can I ski boots? I don't have any of my own.	22		
23	a) I've had this teddy since I was three.		А	В
	b) Our flat has a wooden floor. We don't like carpets.	23		

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET

7-8 классы

стр. 9 из 11

WRITING

Time: 45 min

You have bought a new gadget recently. Write a review to a website called <u>www.my</u> newgadget.com. In your review remember to mention:

- what and why you have bought it;
- how it looks;
- if it meets your requirements;
- if you have any complaints;
- if you would recommend it to other people.

Write about 120–150 words.

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
 	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ 2021-2022 г. МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП 7-8 классы стр. 10 из 11

стр. 11 из 11

YOU CAN USE THE OPPOSITE SIDE